

Dickinson High School

Jeff Brandt

School Principal jbrandt@dpsnd.org

979 13th Avenue West Mailing Address: 444 4th St. West Dickinson, ND 58601 Phone: (701) 456-0030 Fax: (701) 456-0019

Marcus Lewton, Ed.D. Superintendent

January 23, 2023

RE: Incoming Freshman Student Orientation Meeting

To the Parents of Incoming Freshman:

We would like to take this opportunity to invite you and your student to attend the **Incoming**Freshman Orientation on Wednesday, February 1, 2023 at 5:15 pm in the DHS auditorium.

DHS administrators and counselors will go over several topics informing you and your student of what is required and expected during the middle school to high school transition.

Some of the topics covered at the orientation meeting include:

- An overview of what to expect in high school by Mr. Brandt
- Required credits total credits
- Required classes for freshman
- The registration form and handbook
- The A/B schedule
- The different options for Math and Science
- Options for Band and Choir
- Dickinson High School Academies
- Links to DHS registration videos
- .
- Question and answer period

Please consider attending on February 1st. It is very important for your student get off on the right foot. The meeting will last approximately an hour and is filled with useful information to assist you and your student with their transition into high school.

On **Tuesday**, **February 6th** Dickinson High school counselors will be at the middle school to assist students with the registration process and answer any questions. The actual online registration will be done in their classes on **February 7th**, **2023**.

If you have any questions, please contact any of the following counselors at DHS 456-0030.

Thank you.

Trista Fisher Maxine Hauck Cherie Mack Amy Schye